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From the School,

Second last week of term but still plenty going on.

Well done to Joanna O’Reilly on her achievements at the Western                   
Region Cross Country Trials last Friday. Joanna placed third in the 12 years 
girls, which means she has been selected in the Western Region Team to      
compete at the State Championships later in the year. Impressive effort 
Joanna.

All secondary students who met the standards for Western Region             
Athletics, received a note last week indicating which events they are             
eligible to attend the Western trials for. If these notes could please be 
returned by tomorrow that would be appreciated. Students will then be 
nominated in their chosen events.

Tomorrow, Wednesday 16th June, students from Years 9-11 will                           
attend a Careers Day in Leeton, where they will investigate possible                 
future careers. Thank you to Mr O’Brien and Mrs Doyle for organising 
this excursion for the students. Next week students in Years 9-11 will be                                                                                         
completing a week of work experience in their chosen occupation. This will 
provide these students with an invaluable insight into a possible career 
path once they finish school. 

Next Tuesday, students from Years 7,8 and Yr 11 Art Classes will be            
provided the opportunity to travel to Griffith with Mrs Hayward on an Art                                                                                                                  
Excursion. They will attend the Archibald Prize Exhibition and the                                
Mural Alley. This excursion has been organised to complement what is                                       
happening in the Visual Arts classroom. In other news from the Arts, the 
students’ animal murals have been installed at RSL hall. Please take the 
time to go pass and have a look at the excellent artwork. Thank you to 
Elaine Bendall for co-ordinating the location for the installation and to Mrs 
Hayward, Mr O’Brien, Dylan Bendall and Blake Dillon for assisting with the 
installation on the day.

In SRC news, a handball competition has been organised for                                
Thursday 24th June 2021. These competitions have been hugely                                                                                                                          
successful previously with high participation across the school from both 
students and staff.    

Joanna O'Reilly - 3rd place at WR 

Students animal murals on display
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PLEASE NOTE: 
STUDENTS CAN ONLY BOOK DOWN WHEN THEIR 
PARENT HAS CALLED THE SCHOOL OR PROVIDED 

A NOTE WITH PERMISSION 

* * * R E M I N D E R * * * 

T U C K S H O P  B A G S 
A R E  T O  B E 

H A N D E D  I N  O N 

T U E S D A Y 
M O R N I N G 

TERM 2 TUCKSHOP PIE PATROL
16 June SHARON LONGFORD TANYA 

HELYAR23 June SHARON LONGFORD
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Jedd Turner for Responsibility 
from Mr Giles

  
Jedd is a responsible Year 8 student who is has shown 
a great attitude when competing for his house at the 
Athletic sports last Friday. He has also shown a more 
mature responsible, attitude to his studies, noticed by 

all his teachers. Well done Jedd!

Jessie Tyack for Resilience 
from Mrs Tyack

Jessie is a polite student who demonstrates 
dedication to her learning. She often displays the 

resilience value in the classroom by asking questions 
to clarify or to help better her work. Jessie pushes 

herself to complete all tasks to the best of her ability. 
She performs tasks in her Primary Captain role and 

can manage sticky situations with 
confidence. Keep up the great work, Jessie!

Isabella Fair for Respect
from Mrs Helyar

Isabella has been following our school rules and 
demonstrating the PBL value of respect. She listens 

to instructions and tries her best in class. 
Isabella uses her manners and is kind and caring to 
her classmates. She wears her uniform with pride 

and looks after school property. Isabella plays fairly 
and waits her turn. Well done Isabella!
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K/1/2
Ethan Newham, Sonny Bendall, Ty Hayward & 

Isabella Fair (Absent: Ayden Newham)

Yr 3-6
Kailee Bowman, Billy Tyack, Tahlia Bendall, James 

Blacker & Jordan Ireland

Yr 9/10
Dylan Bendall & Ella Waters

Yr 7/8
Ricky Murray-Wright & Jack Dillon
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Junior Short Story:
• 8 years and under: 2nd Sophia Newham 
& 3rd Indie Blacker
• 9-12 years: 1st Tahlia Bendall, 2nd 
Maddison Longford & HC Chelsea Bendall

Junior Poster
• 9-12 years: 1st Joanna O'Reilly, 2nd Jessie 
Tyack & HC Skye Newham

Digital Posters
• 8 years and under: 1st Chelsea Bendall
• 9-12 years: 1st Millie Helyar & HC Sophia 
Newham

CWA of NSW International Junior Book 
Competition Eduador 2020
•Jessie Tyack - Certificate of Participation

P a g e  8
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Community Centre News
After many months of waiting the pallet art made by students in Year 
7 in 2018 (Miranda, Elly, Damon, Riley, Dylan, Tahlia, and Bill) has been 
installed in the grounds of the centre. They look fantastic with the 
birds up in the trees and the ground dwelling animals on the stands 
between them. The artwork has brightened the place up immensely. A 

big thank you to Dylan Bendall and Damon Imrie for their 
expertise with the installation, they used their problem-solving skills 

to overcome a few of our 
obstacles. Thanks, must also go to Mrs Hayward for having the vision 

to create the artworks and help with the installation and to Mr 
O’Brian for his muscle power with the installation.
Hopefully, we may see other artworks in the future.

Other exciting new is that the renovations have finally started with 
the new ramp is in the process of being built. The front entrance will 
also be replaced, along with security lighting and exit signs and new 

doors. The carpet has been pulled up in the front room and Crafty 
Corner and the entire centre will have new floating floorboards 

installed.
Finally, a garden has been planted on the Wattle Street side and the 

front garden will be given a make -over at the end of the project.
If you would like to lend a hand with the garden, please don’t hesitate 

to contact either Janelle or Elaine.
Janelle and Elaine

Community Centre Trust Managers

P a g e  1 0
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ROUND 10
19TH JUNE 2021

VS UNGARIE
(HOME)

NETBALL TRAINING

TUESDAY 13's & U10's - 3:30pm 

THURSDAY Seniors - 6pm 
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FOOTBALL TIMES
Auskick - 9:00am

Under 11's - 10:00am 
Under 14's- 11:20am

17's - 12:45pm
Seniors- 2:30pm

NETBALL TIMES
U10's - 9:30am

U13's & C Grade - 10:45am
C Res & B Grade - 12:00pm

A Grade - 1:15pm 
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HALL BOOKINGS
For bookings and key 

collection for the 
Tullibigeal Hall

 contact
Lisa Bendall 

0429 000 610

CWA ROOM HIRE
Bookings should be 

directed to: 
Fay Bendall 
02 6972 9243

Community 
Centre

Bookings are now essential 
for the use of the 

Community Centre (RSL).

Bookings can be made with
 Janelle Ireland on 

02 6972 9212

P a g e  1 2

CRAFTY CORNER
    Fridays from 3pm- 5.30pm.Cakes, biscuits, jams, pickles, and second-hand                                 

books available. After-hours contact: Fay Bendall 02 6972 9243

BOOK EXCHANGE DEPOT
LOCATED:   

Tullibigeal Community 
Centre in cupboard on 

verandah.

This is a Self Help Book and 
Magazine Exchange available to 

locals and visitors. An 
inexpensive way of obtaining 

reading material for your 
pleasure. 

All books and magazines are 
donated. An excellent way to 

dispose of unwanted used 
books.

Please feel free to exchange or 
donate reading matter. 

TULLIBIGEAL CWA

T U L L I B I G E A L 
C O - O P 

& 
A U S T R A L I A  P O S T

O P E N I N G  H O U R S - 
M o n - T h u r s :  9 a m - 5 p m

F r i d a y :  9 a m -  6 p m

* * C O F F E E  M A C H I N E  N O W 
A V A I L A B L E  A T  T H E 

C O - O P * * 

T h e  c o - o p  o f f e r s  a  r a n g e  o f  
g o o d s  a n d  s e r v i c e s 

i n c l u d i n g : 
•  P o s t a g e  &  C o l l e c t i o n  o f  

m a i l
• 	 G r o c e r i e s

•  D e l i 
• F r o z e n  g o o d s

•  M e a t  s u p p l i e d  b y  U n g a r i e 
B u t c h e r y

•  H a r d w a r e
•  M a g a z i n e s 

•  G i f t w a r e  &  C a r d s 
• C o n f e c t i o n e r y &  c o l d  d r i n k s

•  F R E S H  C H I C K E N  f r o m 
S t e g g l e s 

•  B e d d i n g
•  I c e  a v a i l a b l e 

D E L I V E R I E S 
M i l k -  T u e s d a y  &  F r i d a y

F r e s h  F r u i t  &  V e g g i e s -  T u e s d a y 
A f t e r n o o n 

F r e s h  C h i c k e n - 
W e d n e s d a y  m o r n i n g  

F r e s h  S a l a d s  - 
T h u r s d a y

F r e s h  m e a t  f r o m 
B u t c h e r s  e v e r y d a y .

F o r  a n y  s p e c i a l  o r  u p d a t e s ,  p l e a s e  s e e 

o u r  f a c e b o o k  p a g e 

@  T u l l y  C o  o p

C o - O p :  ( 0 2 )  6 9 7 2  9 1 0 7

P o s t  O f f i c e :  ( 0 2 )  6 9 7 2  9 2 8 3 

S H O P  L O C A L ! 
U S E  I T , 

O R 
L O S E  I T 

MAYFIELD HOTEL NEWS

**It is a requirement upon entry to the hotel that you provide your name & phone 

number to staff. Please use the QR Code as it is now mandatory**

 TRADING HOURS:
Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday & 

Thursday
Opening at 4pm

FRIDAY
Opening at 3pm

FRIDAY NIGHT RAFFLES
Keys for Cash & Meat Trays in aid 

of Tullibigeal Lakes United
Friday Night Super Draw

The jackpot of $12,000 was 
UNCLAIMED last Friday at 

South Hay Hotel Jackpot this week 
is $13,000

Drawn between 7pm & 9pm 
REMEMBER YOU MUST ME IN THE PUB TO CLAIM 

IF YOUR NUMBER COMES OUT

Friday Night Pub Grub 
6:30pm to 8:30pm 

For bookings please phone 
Lou 0427 729 227

SATURDAY & SUNDAY
Opening at 12 noon

SATURDAY SYDNEY RACE TIPPING
$5 Entry Fee

Tips MUST be in before the first 
race - 7 Winner Jackpot $1490
Last weeks Winner: Jay 15pts.

SUNDAY ROAST
Returns in July

Bookings are essential please contact 

Lou on 0427 729 227

Here is a run down on the rules from June 1:

✅ 1.5m and 2sqm social distancing requirements apply throughout the 

hotel. Please take note of the signs posted around the pub

✅ We ask that you practice hand hygiene & social distancing

✅ Legislation requires that patrons names and phone number must be 

recorded upon entry.

✅ Sanitizer stations are set up around the pub, please use them

✅If you are showing flu-like symptoms, please stay at home. If unwell  

you may be refused entry or asked to leave - please understand this is 

for everyone's safety.

BEST PUB IN TOWN!!

Lou & Peg


